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Henderson Police Station under renovation  
 

Henderson Police Station (HPS) of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) under 
renovation after a ground-breaking ceremony took place on 16 March 2023. 

Members of the Australian Defense Force (ADF), New Zealand Defense Force (NZDF), 
Australian Federal Police (AFP) and RSIPF were present for the start of what will be an 
exciting road ahead with the upgrade of the station. 

During the ceremony, RSIPF Assistant Commissioner (AC), Simpson Pogeava spoke of his 
gratitude towards the ADF, NZDF and AFP for their continuing support and assistance 
towards the RSIPF. 

AC Pogeava mentioned how cooperation from Australia and New Zealand reminded him of 
the days of the Regional Assistance Mission to Solomon Islands when members of both 
countries came to the Solomon Islands to help restore law and order and assist with the 
development and growth of the government following five years of internal tensions and 
conflict. 

Over the last few years the HPS had fallen into disrepair. Its facilities were lacking and the 
general look of the building had become dated. 

Now, with the first steps taken post, the ground-breaking ceremony and renovations can 
commence to improve the layout, design and overall look of the building in the coming 
months for the benefit of the RSIPF and community as a whole. 

Although the renovation has been happening at the police station, the public will be still 

accessing the police services at the Henderson police station. 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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